

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

AUGUST

1966

MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

The August membership meeting will be held at the clubhouse on Wednesday, August 24, 1966 at 8:30 PM. This is the Annual Election Meeting wherein the officers for 1967 will be elected. Let's have a fine turnout for this meeting and support your new officers. There will be a sports film after the regular meeting as well as food and refreshments.

WHATS NEW?

Follows the list of nominations for Officers for 1967:

President -Jim Glazier 1st Vice President-Rav Jackson 2nd Vice President-Sonny Brinke 3rd Vice President-Paul Hancock Rav Fisk Treasurer-Bill Schutt Recording Secretary-Membership Secretary-Lloyd Gibson Corresponding Secretary- Lester Billings Sgt. at Arms-Ralph King Parliamentarian-Bill Shearn Chaplain-Don Olmert

Board of Directors: (Seven to be elected)
Mike Apperti Sr., Paul Riffle, Clint Bowman, Charles Wiles, Stewart Ross,
Joe Santini, Bob Mangum, Bob LaCovey, Dave Osborn

State Delegates: Ray Fisk, Ray Jackson, Don Olmert

Now Hear This: Enclosed with this bulletin you will find a self addressed post card which we are using as an informational source. It is requested that each member fill the card out completely and return as soon as possible so that the information thereon may be properly evaluated. Please take the time right now to fill this out so that your club may be what you want it to be during the coming years. An explanation of the card is as follows:

Several of the members have indicated a deisre to have a swimming pool at the new grounds. It is the intention of the Board of Directors to attempt to ascertain the entire membership's feelings on this subject, therefore the post card. A study was conducted and it was found that the minimum amount to establish a decent swimming pool would require a \$250.00 membership fee (Payable one time only and repurchased by the club if member left the area), and \$40.00 a year dues for the entire family. Membership would be limited to 400 families in this club as it is in most good community pools. Should the members desire a better pool and better facilities, naturally membership and annual dues would have to be higher, therefore the choice of fees to members. To become a member of this pool one would have to first be a member of the Izaak Walton Chapter.

The pool would be professionally managed and open seven days per week just as any other community pool. Guests would be welcome at a fee of \$1.00 per person, per day, Monday thru Friday, and \$2.00 on Saturday, Sunday and holidays. There would be a snack bar, dressing and locker rooms, as well as our regular clubhouse. The pool would be an Olympic style

pool with diving area, swimming area, and small pool for the "Tykes". In considering this matter it is felt that possibly a pool of this nature might develop our club into a closer family organization and would allow for the family's amusement as well as the members.

The questions relating to club interest are important so that we may develop those areas in conjunction with the members' desires. Please indicate your preference in order by #1, #2, etc.

The Committees for 1967 are as follows, and any member willing to serve on one or more of these committees is requested to so indicate. Our organization can only be as good as our committees, and assistance is direly needed on all of these committees.

House Committee - Grounds Committee - Trap Committee - Skeet Committee - Conservation Committee - Membership Committee - Publicity and Public Relations Committee - Welcoming Committee - Rifle Range Committee - New Grounds Committee - New Building Committee - Fish & Game Committee - Archery Committee - Finance Committee - Anti-Litter Committee - and Hunt America Committee.

Last but not least, we must furnish the printer and post office with each member's Zip Code before January 1, 1967 so that you can continue to receive your monthly bulletins and Outdoor America. Please rush your reply to this questionnaire.

Did YOU realize that during the period July 1, 1965 and June 1, 1966 the Maryland State Roads Commission spent \$102,259.54 just to clean up roadside litter? This means the little pieces of trash thrown from the car windows, the beer bottles and cans disseminated along the road by those who cannot afford a 10¢ litter bag. During the next few months there is to be a concentrated effort by Maryland State Police as well as all Municipal and County Police Departments to apprehend and arrest all violators of the litter laws of this state. As citizens and ardent Anti-Litter campaigners it is our obligation and duty to aid and assist in every way possible in Maryland's "Crackdown" on Litter-Bugs. Let's all remember our slogan: "Reconsider, Before you litter".

DON'T FORGET, All new members recruited between now and the end of the year are entitled to reduced rates. For \$25.00 (\$10.00 initiation, \$5.00 for 1966, and \$10.00 for 1967), they will become members until December 1967. We are proud to announce our FIRST CHAPTER LIFE MEMBERSHIP application was received at the Board of Directors meeting on August 10, 1966. Guess Who? Charlie Wiles is our first Chapter Life Member. For those who are interested a Life Membership is available in the chapter for \$100.00 payable in 4 quarterly installments of \$25.00 each or payable in one lump sum. A plaque will be available at the club listing each Chapter Life Member as well as each National Life Member of our chapter. Being a life member of both National and Chapter excludes the member from any further dues for the remainder of his life. If interested in this form of membership please contact Charlie Wiles at 933-2076 or Lloyd Gibson at LO 5-0075.

NOTICE: Our Range Safety Officer Paul Riffle has announced that this year we will have two High-Power Rifle Sighting-In Days at the clubgrounds. The first will be October 2, 1966 and the Second will be November 6, 1966. This year we are going all out to allow everyone in our area a chance to Sight-in their high-power rifles as well as a short Hunter-Safety Course in conjunction. Plans are tentative at present but may even include our Hunt America Campaign about this same time. Make a note of these dates and be sure and advise your friends so that we can have a real turnout.

THE FOLLOWING ORGANIZATIONS HAVE EXCLUSIVE USE OF OUR FACILITIES ON THE DATES LISTED:

Saturday - August 20, 1966 - Metro Electrical Contractors Crab Feast

Saturday - August 27, 1966 - Hicks Chevrolet Picnic

Saturday - September 10, 1966 - Silver Spring Fire Dept. Crab Feast

SUNDAY - September 11, 1966 - Silver Spring Elks

Saturday - September 17, 1966 - Bergmanns Laundry Picnic

SUNDAY - October 2, 1966 - Club Sighting In Day

Saturday - October 15, 1966 - Colesville Lions Oyster Roast.

A WARM WELCOME TO THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS AND THANKS TO THEIR SPONSORS:

David Hagan, 1212 Parrish Drive, Rockville, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

M.B. Moore, 2649 Cory Terrace, Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Charlie Burton

Louis A. Huff Jr., 15012 Timberlake Dr., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Russell E. Rowe, 262 Marganza South, Laurel, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Paul A. Taulelle, 5722 Chillum Dr., Hyattsville, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Charles K. Goldschein, 13527 Georgia Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Dickerson

B.J. Wingo, 13527 Georgia Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Dickerson

Dr. Martin Altshuler, M.D., 9205 New Hampshire Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Bob Reznek

George M. Johnson, 15400 Good Hope Rd., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Joe Santini

Carter K. Lord, 717 Cox Avenue, Hyattsville, Md.

Proposed by: E.C.Lord

Charles W. Rampulla, 4901 Bready Rd., Rockville, Md.

Proposed by: C.K. Goldschein

George DeVaughn, 9724 Wichita Ave., College Park, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

THE FOLLOWING HAVE BEEN PROPOSED FOR MEMBERSHIP AT THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AND WILL BE VOTED UPON AT THE AUGUST MEMBERSHIP MEETING

William A. Rahn Jr., 2701 Sherview La., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: J.M. Anderson

Charles R. Newman, 4717 Olympia Ave., Beltsville, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

C.D. Kuliek, 4803 Nantucket Rd., College Park, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Clifford A. Skinner Jr., 14908 Claude La., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Glazier

Samuel Eskins, 7903 24th Place, Adelphi, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Leonard Rittenberg, 1200 North Nash St., Arlington, Va.

Proposed by: C.K. Goldschein

OUR OUTSTANDING RECRUITERS:

Clint Bowman - 18 new members

The following have recruited two new members each:

Ray Fisk - 8 new members

Bill Shearn - 4 new members

Jim Glazier - Bob Pohlman - Mike Apperti Sr. Charlie Wiles - Bob Inman - G.M.VanHoesen

C.K.Goldschein

Paul Hancock & Jim Dickerson 3 new members each

Our thanks to the above recruiters as well as all of those who have enlisted one new member. Let's all bring a friend out next meeting night and share some of our wonderful friendship.

Jim Glazier Corresponding Secretary